Item No.: J 2
Republic of the Philippines

Dateﬁ 7 2024 Wy
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE |

Roxas Blvd. corner P. Ocampo St., 1004 Manila V

BAGONG PILIPINAS

HON. LEONARDO M. JAVIER, JR.

Vice Governor

Province of Leyte

Leyte Provincial Government Complex
Palo, Leyte

Dear VICE GOVERNOR JAVIER, JR.:

I thank the Office of the Sangguniang Panlalawigan of the Province of Leyte for
its warm congratulations on my appointment as Secretary of the Department
of Finance (DOF).

| assure you that the DOF stands ready to assist local governments in boosting
their revenue mobilization efforts and providing the necessary policy tools for
financial sustainability.

| also look forward to collaborating closely with the Province of Leyte on
realizing key national priorities, such as achieving our revenue collection
targets, enhancing tax administration efficiency, acting swiftly on investments,
and driving more initiatives to boost the economy and broaden the tax bhase.

Let us all work together to speed up our progress towards greater economic
prosperity for the Filipino people.

Very truly yours,

Secretg/y of finance
APR 30 2024 /



